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Collective calls for a full review of MoJ 
vetting processes 

 
The extensive and ongoing delays to Ministry of Justice (MoJ) vetting processes and a 
lack of clarity and transparency about decision-making in relation to security 
clearances have been issues of significant concern to us in recent months.  
 
In collaboration with the Criminal Justice Alliance, the National Women’s Justice 
Coalition and Revolving Doors, we have compiled a joint briefing paper of anecdotal 
and experiential evidence to demonstrate the impact vetting delays and denied 
clearances are having on both individuals and organisations, as well as the issues and 
risks with the vetting process itself.  
 
Through collaboration and consultation with multiple criminal justice specialist 
organisations, this briefing also makes recommendations for next steps and solutions to 
improve vetting processes as a matter of urgency. 
 
These recommendations include: 
 
 Consultation with people with lived experience of the criminal justice system 

and specialist organisations providing services to carry out a full review of 
vetting processes. 

 Greater clarity for organisations and individuals on vetting criteria and 
requirements, including detail on vetting decision-making and appeals and 
guidance on how long vetting processes should take. 

 Fast track routes for vetting core staff responsible for delivering frontline services 
against all MoJ contracts – such as the current Commissioned Rehabilitative 
Services contracts. 

 The introduction of a centralised system to remove the requirement for 
repetitive vetting applications. 

 A systematic review of the requirement to renew vetting applications every 12 
months. 

 A systematic review of decision-making protocols that can lead to denied 
clearances based on associations, being held on remand or for juvenile cautions.  

 The introduction of contract dependencies to all MoJ contracts stipulating that 
organisations should only be expected to deliver services and/or meet 
contractual obligations once vetting processes are completed. 

 The introduction of a dispensation system to enable staff to begin working in 
prisons and with clients while waiting for their vetting to come through.  

 
Collectively, we hope this briefing paper will comprehensively document the issues and 
obstacles inherent in current vetting processes and make a compelling case for a full 
re-think and review of vetting procedures by the MoJ.  

http://www.criminaljusticealliance.org/
https://wearenwjc.org.uk/
https://wearenwjc.org.uk/
https://revolving-doors.org.uk/

